ASTHAL PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

TO BE HELD AT 

ASTHALL LEIGH MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 10TH SEPTEMBER 2019 AT 7.30pm

MINUTES 
Present: Lynne Hughson Chairman (LH), Christopher Allen Vice-Chairman (CA), Edward Walker (EH), Toby Train (TT), Sue Wingfield Digby (SWD) and Rita Gunn Clerk (RG)

1. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Council on 19 June 2019 were approved
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from Nicholas Field Johnson
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were none.
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

a) Asthal Triangle. The kerbing and bollarding of the Triangle has been completed. The area still needs seeding and the bollards at the entry to the Maytime carpark also need to be installed. The materials to complete the latter are with CA and therefore no additional cost is expected. Mike Wasley at OCC has been emailed by CA to thank them for the work done. He has also asked for dates for the completion of the work at the Maytime and the seeding of the Green.  As a result of the work, mud washed into the drains; CA posted a request for the drains to be cleared on Fix my Street. The response of ‘Matter Closed, referred to future work’ caused surprise and will be monitored. 
b) Asthal Bridge. NJF has emailed OCC requesting that the work be scheduled for next financial year but no response has been seen. The Council agreed that it would be good to invite the appropriate person form OCC to the Council meeting in February to discuss the matter. Action RG
c) Allotments and Land Registry. The use of the Asthall Leigh allotment land for a Community orchard was discussed. LH has approached the Wychwood Project and a member of the team setting up the Community Orchard in Woodstock and both were supportive. It was suggested that Heritage trees, available from a nursery in Banbury, could be used. The area is very overgrown and needs to be cleared before progress can be made. It was agreed that this should take place in spring and then a plan drawn up. Access for elderly and disabled people will need to be considered.
CA reported that a tenant in Asthal had raised concerns about the power cables passing through tree branches near her allotment. SSEB were contacted and inspected the trees but found nothing dangerous needing immediate attention. The trees will form part of their normal programme of pruning. The owners of Orchard House, adjacent to the allotments, were alerted to the potential problem

d) Speeding through the villages. Currently better in Field Assarts because the number of parked vehicles, involved in the many building projects, is forcing vehicles to slow down and often stop. NFJ agreed to pursue the matter with the police. LH to follow up any progress with NFJ. Action LH
e) Notice Boards. Now functioning well but the wood needs treating on the new boards. It was agreed that LH would contact Steve Tomlin to commence work on the Asthall Leigh noticeboard. Action CA, TT, LH
f) Replacement benches. Three similar benches of the type to be replaced were identified. Glasdon £495, Broxap £375 and Streetfurniture direct £235, all excluding VAT. It was agreed that subject to the latter having provision for bolting down it should be ordered. TT agreed to take delivery. Action RG
g) Pollution of the Windrush. Now has a high profile as a result of work by WASP. LH to write again to Robert Court in due course to help maintain the pressure on Thames Water to introduce tertiary treatment. Action LH
h) Fordwells trough. LH has cleared around the trough and Guy Buxton will be inspecting it this week. He initially estimated the cost of repair using waterproof cement to be of the order of £50
i) The Windmill. Nothing appears to have happened despite two enforcement notices being served. CA has written to WODC to seek an update. The lighting is still very bright at night. 
j) Defibrillator training. The first session has taken place and was very good. The next is 7.30pm on 26th September in ALMH. TT and SWD agreed to open up and attend.
k) Gigaclear. The verges in Field Assarts have still not been tidied and reseeded. LH to contact Gigaclear. Action LH
5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None
6. PLANNING MATTERS
· It was noted that the application to move soil to Worsham Gun Club was still pending
· There was felt to be no problem with the Rickyards application

· The relocation of the Hunt kennels was discussed briefly. It was felt that Swinbrook PC had undertaken a thorough investigation of the matter and had lodged a thoughtful and well researched objection. It was noted that residents were evenly divided in their opinions.
7. HIGHWAYS
a) Winter salt. A request for orders has been received from OCC. It was agreed that the free bag (preferably a pallet of small bags for ease of distribution) should be requested. In addition, it was agreed to purchase a salt bin for Asthal Leigh to be placed at the T-junction.
8. FINANCE
The Forecast and Budget was discussed and it was agreed that a VAT reclaim should be made, which would be of the order of £300 and would boost the reserves which have been significantly reduced by work on Asthal Triangle. It was noted that a general contingency of £500 was built in to both the Forecast and the proposed budget for 2020. In addition, anticipated invoices from OCC for speed checks and salt bins had still not been received and these figures were therefore still carried forward in the forecast. 
It was agreed to increase the rent for the allotments from £8 per year to £12 subject to the contractual notice period required. It was also agreed to advertise the available allotments in the Bridge. It was noted that some of the available allotments needed some clearing before they could be used productively and therefore these should be rent free for the first year.
It was agreed that the precept should be increased to £3700, an increase of just over 6%, which would allow the Council to meet their anticipated spend with a very small surplus.

9. THAMES VALLEY POLICE
CA reported that there have been a number of thefts in Asthal recently.

10. RAF Brize Norton

Minutes of the last meeting have been received. CA will take over as Parish representative and attend the next meeting. RG to forward the minutes.

11.
OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (OCC)
OCC have issued an invitation to visit their Highways Depot in Deddington. No one was available on that date.
Councillors took away notices for their village noticeboards offering free testing of electric blankets. 

12.
WEST OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (WODC)
Nothing
13.
INFORMATION AVAILABLE


The latest Clerks and Councils Direct
14.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Nothing
15.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 19th November
